CHIMNEYUILLE WEAUERS & SPINNERS GUILD

NEWGLETTER

APTIL 1996

MINUTES Chimneyville Weavers & Spinners Guild March 16, 1996

PROGRAM "Dyeing and Warp Painting". Debbie Stringer presented the first part of the study, focusing on painting a warp on a table, before warping the loom. One of her tips was to keep color records on watercolor paper, with the recipe right there with it. Jane Dollar followed with her presentation on natural dyes, and shared her record book of dyes with different mordants that has emerged over the years. Margaret Pittman discussed fiber reactive dyes and shared her method of color gradation. All of them had beautiful examples of their dyeing, and gave out very complete "handouts" for future reference. (Good show, girls!)

In keeping with the program, Hazel brought her hand-spun, hand-dyed, double-woven SHOW & TELL coverlet, beautifully completed! She and Margaret had worked on the dyeing together. Debbie Levine displayed dyed fleece/handspinning that she will use in her knitting. Kathy White's daughter Suzette brought some of her new weaving projects to show us, and also (yes, I know how it sounds) some eggs that are naturally green and blue, produced by her chickens. Marva had brought her samples from her chenille LX, and Marcy had a lovely shawl woven from yarn that Jane had given her, and two fiesty new puppets. Jill had two new pieces of her doubleweave pick-up, one of which she has submitted for the "Small Expressions" division at Convergence. And Heather introduced us to "Tiny Tim", her new Majacraft spinning wheel. What a wonderful, mind-boggling ...orning we had!

BUSINESS: After making our reservation for lunch at Applebee's, we moved on to the Treasurer's Report. We show an account balance of \$1583.77, including \$305 profit at ROC Day. President Kathy appointed a Nominating Committee of Marva and Barbara, to present a slate of officers for the next Guild year.

The Study Group will meet Thursday, April 25, at Marcy's, with refreshments at 6:30 and study at 7 p.m. The May meeting will also be on the last Thursday, and the time and standing date will be reconsidered after that.. The April 20 program will be on spinning to size, in preparation for Sheep to Shawl; Jane Dollar will lead.

Marcy had several announcements: (1) The New Orleans Guild's "Weave-In" will be October 12-13, with tassels as the theme. (2) Orders were taken for Convergence T-shirts; (3) HGA headquarters will be moving to Atlanta soon, but until further notice, please continue to use HGA's current mailing address (2402 University Ave., Suite 702, St. Paul, MN 55441). (5) Members were exhorted to be clearing the things out of the weaving studio that did not belong there.

Debbie Levine, Chairman of the Sheep to Shawl, led a discussion on plans for that event. Things seem to be well prepared. We decided to have a second shearing at 11 a.m., in addition to the initial one at 9 a.m., so that spectators arriving late could still see it done. Melba and Kathy White are in charge of the sheep. Sandi has a letter drafted to send Dr. Spell, inviting him and his wife to be our guests. {Ed. Note: It has been sent.} We decided to bring sack lunches rather than planning lunch together, so the demonstration can run continuously iring the lunch hour.

MEETING ADJOURNED to the White Eleplant Sale, which netted \$3. (Y'all remember to bring your "trash or treasure" items each month!)

ADDENDUM: A reporter never reveals his/her sources, but I heard that Margaret's "trunk show" on 3/30 was a great success! Congratulations, Margaret! My source also said that seeing it affected her like model homes do: she wanted to go home and do something, too! -sgt

PPS - I also heard that the Study Group designed and made preparations for the warp for S2S; we thank y'all.



APRIL CALENDAR

April 19	SPIN INLu Harding's, 6 p.m.
	1715 Devine Street - Ph 355-8807
April 20	GUILD MEETING
	10:00 - 11:30 - Program: "Spinning to Size" - Jane Dollar
	11:30 - 12:00 - Show & Tell
	12:00 - 12:30 - Business Meeting
	12:30 - 1:30 - Lunch
	2:00 - 4:00 - Spin-In, Weave-In, Visit-In, Knit-In(Whatever)
April 28	STUDY GROUPMarcy Petrini's 6:30 Refreshments, 7:00 Study 950 Fairfax Circle, Ph. 957-1423

OTHER EVENTS/DATES TO REMEMBER

APRIL 12-14

Fibers in Harmony - Nashville, TN For more information, contact Becky Brodersen, 6722 Dequaine Ct., Nashville, TN 37205

APRIL 12-14

April Retreat at Hocoka (with Dyed-In-The-Wool Guild) Contact Kathy Cohron for information

APRIL 15-16

Madelyn Ven Der Hoot Workshop Cordova Cellars Winery, Memphis Tennessee Hosted by Memphis Guild of Handweavers

From Marva: "At the February meeting, someone asked me about some product that would be good for helping to preserve and condition the wood of spinning wheels. I went and checked on the product I had in mind. It is called The Natchez Solution. It is available at many hardware stores. Hope this helps someone."

From Carol (our esteemed but escaped editor): "Several of you read my husband's story "The Ogre's Wife" last fall and told me that you truly enjoyed it. Recently, Rick was notified that "The Ogre's Wife" was voted Best Short Story of 1995 in a readers' poll conducted by Science Fiction Age, the magazine that published it. I just wanted to share that bit of happy news, and we both thank you once again for the kind words."

FOR SALE

48" 8-harness Tawaquiva loom; sectional warp; warping tree & spools.

Beautiful production loom for a serious weaver. Enormous quantity of high quality wool.

Tay Broad, Jackson 601-948-728

In excellent condition - 4 harness Nilus LeClerc 36" loom with all the extras - 3 reeds - all original equipment - storage bench - bobbin winder - book collection - volumes of yarn. \$600.00

Beth Arrington, Brookhaven, Miss. 601-833-2547